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Pupil’s annual flu vaccinations will take place, in school, on Thursday 12th November for all 
year groups from Reception Classes through to Year 6 Classes. 
 
 
 

 
Covid-19 Test Results 
If your child/children or a family member have been advised to get a COVID-19 test and 
self-isolate as a result of showing signs of COVID the results must be provided to the school 
via email on admin@cherrylane.hillingdon.sch.uk before the children can return to school. 

School Lunches 
There has been a system error on ParentPay and school menus from w/c 16th November have had 
to be deleted. If you have booked meals in advance from this date can you please re-enter your 
child's choices again. If you pay for lunches all monies paid will have been refunded back to your 
dinner money account. 
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Parentpay Registration 
All correspondence from the school to parents is via Parentpay in the form of text or email.  
If you have not registered with Parentpay and have mislaid your login details you must 
contact the school office as a matter of urgency so you will get up to date notifications of 
any Year Group bubble closures/re-openings. 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 It is with great sadness that we inform you of the passing of Carole Wright, former 
Children’s Centre Manager. 
 
The Governors and Staff are devastated and we are sure you will want join us in sending 
our sincere condolences to Carole’s family. 
  
Carole managed the Children’s Centre for many years until early 2017.  She was much 
loved and cared deeply about our community.  After leaving the Children’s Centre, Carole 
became one of our co-opted Governors and for the last three years supported us in 
making sure children at Cherry Lane get the best possible education. 
  
As you would expect, the family are requesting privacy so when the time is right we will 
let you know how we plan to honour Carole’s service to Cherry Lane and the community.  
  
Rest in peace Carole. 
 

 

School Office 
There will be NO ENTRY into the school office.  Entry is by prior arrangement 

and masks have to be worn so please telephone the school or email on 
admin@cherrylane.hillingdon.sch.uk . 
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All monies collected will go to the British Royal Legion. Here is the link (copy and paste this link into 

your web browser) for the Cherry Lane Just Giving page for any donations:  

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/cherry-

lane?utm_source=facebook&utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=cherry-

lane&utm_campaign=pfp-

share&utm_term=a39615df1186413bace63c1512581945&__FB_PRIVATE_TRACKING__=%7B%22logg

edout_browser_id%22%3A%22e74430914b3a57ff7234b833e5499b2643295fd1%22%7D&fbclid=IwAR

0VhiktWHA5wta5SDbC9IjhnSuOqyvAAwMdxR3AEsspxHV89XN6LxCF1l4 
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Friday 13th November 
As this week is Remembrance Week and Children in Need, the School is having a NON-Uniform Day 
this Friday.  With a donation of £1 all children can wear their own clothes to school on the day.  All 
monies raised will go towards The Royal British Legion and Children in Need Charities.  If children 
want to they can theme their clothes to represent either Charities. 

           
 



  

 
30th November – Police visit to Year 5 

2nd March – Police visit to Year 6 
9th March – Life Bus on site 

24th May – Police visit to Year 6 
 

One-Way System 
Please remember that there are two Entrance Only gates and two Exit Only gates on the premises. 
Please use the correct gates for entering and exiting the school site as this forms part of the safety 
measures we have put in place to try to keep everyone safe on the school grounds. Thank you once 
again for your support during these challenging times. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

National Lockdown – school update 
As you will already be aware, England will be under new National Coronavirus Restrictions.  During 
this time, the government have said that school will remain open.  In light of this, we are making a 
few changes to enhance the safety of our school community.  We ask for your support and 
cooperation with these new measures.  
 
With immediate effect, please follow these measures: 

 Parents / Carers coming onto the school site should wear a mask during drop off and pick up 
times, unless you are medically exempt from wearing one. 

 Only speak to teachers / LSAs at drop off and pick up times if it is absolutely necessary.  All 
other messages / queries should be made by email or phone and someone will get back to 
you.  School staff will wear visors at their doors during drop off and pick up times. 

 Limit conversations with other parents / carers and leave the site as soon as you have 
dropped off / picked up your children. 

 
We would like to remind you of the other measures we already have in place: 

 Use social distancing whilst waiting at arrival and collection times and moving around site. 

 Use social distancing if you must talk to a member of staff at the beginning or end of the 

day.     

 Only queue at the school gates at year group drop off and pick up time – if you arrive early 

please wait away from the gates eg. on the grass verge opposite. 

 Stay on site, whilst still distancing from others, once your first child has been dropped off or 

picked up. 

 Follow any one way systems on site eg. entrances and exits. 

 Do not enter the school buildings, including the office unless it has been arranged with the 

school.  

 Only one adult per family group can come onto site.  Any other family members should wait 

outside the school site. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

School Calendar 
 
 

 
 

  

   
   

 

Autumn Term – 2020 

 

Term ends:  Friday, 18
th

 December @ 2pm 

Spring Term – 2021 

 

Spring 1 starts:  Wednesday, 6
th

 January 

Half term:  Monday, 15
th

 February to Friday, 19
th

 February 

Spring 2 starts: Monday, 22
nd

 February 

Term ends:  Wednesday, 31
st

 March @ 2pm 

Summer Term – 2021 

 

Summer 1 starts:  Monday, 19
th

 April 

Half term:  Monday, 31
st

 May to Friday, 4
th

 June 

Summer 2 starts:  Tuesday, 8
th

 June 

Term ends:  Thursday, 22
nd

 July @ 2pm 

 

STAFF TRAINING DAYS – SCHOOL CLOSED 

4th & 5th January 2021 

7th June & 23rd July 2021 


